William Bartlett Day PhD
Consulting Anthropologist

PO Box 425, Maylands WA 6931

Telephone: 08 9371 5010

Mobile: 0408 946 942

9 April 2009

Mr G Sawyer

Lord Mayor

City of Darwin

Civic Centre 

Darwin NT 0800
Dear Mr Sawyer

RE: Kulaluk Marina

It has been very enlightening to hear the interviews with you on the morning programs on ABC radio in Darwin. I congratulate Leon Compton for his persistent questioning to get to the truth, and agree with the columnist in the NT News that the public hasl been treated ‘like mushrooms’. However, I think the media have been generally lax in not exposing the plans for a marina months ago. After all, many people were involved and I quickly found out about the proposal during my recent visit to Darwin. I then informed the Environment Centre, who informed the ABC. 

You state that this is only the beginning of public consultation and that you were not engaged in ‘secret negotiations’. I don’t know about that, but I do know that you have not had the courtesy to reply or acknowledge receipt of my 55-page report outlining an alternative plan for the Kulaluk lease posted to you in 2008 – a plan which would benefit all Aboriginal people and the Darwin community. I was naïve enough to think that you with your concerns for the environment, you would at least consider the plan. Now it turns out that you were in discussions over the marina plans from the start and even endorsed them on radio for possibly saving the monsoon forest from higher sea levels. How ridiculous! If we are all going to live behind sea walls, we might as well move to Holland. 

I attach a copy of an open letter to Jane Aagaard MLA to save going over the issues again in this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Bill Day
